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January 21, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration is an ordinance approving the Union Hill Water Association Comprehensive Water System Plan (Plan).  Approval of the Plan is required under K.C.C. 13.24 as a prerequisite to granting right-of-way franchises and construction permits.  The Plan discusses the system improvements necessary to provide water service to current and future populations served by the Union Hill Water Association (Association).

The Association currently provides water service in rural King County east of the City of Redmond.  Approximately 6,500 residents are served by the Association.  Nearly all of the connections to the system are for single-family residences, although several schools and commercial areas are also served.  Annual average water consumption is approximately 890,000 gallons per day.  By 2024, the annual average demand is expected to be over 1,038,000 gallons per day if no conservation is realized, and less than 935,000 gallons per day if a modest 0.5 percent per year reduction is achieved.  The Association currently has sufficient water rights to meet the projected 2024 annual demand, but not the instantaneous demand.  The Association is currently in moratorium due to this lack of water rights to meet instantaneous demands.  The Association will address the instantaneous demand of the system through additional storage.
The sources of water supply for the Association are a well and an intertie with the City of Redmond.  Additional wells are available for emergency use, if necessary.  The Association is proposing a twenty-year capital improvement program valued at nearly $19,000,000.  The capital improvements proposed include modifications to the storage, treatment, and distribution systems.
The Utilities and Technical Review Committee (UTRC) reviewed and conditionally approved the Plan on March 10, 2004.  The conditions of approval have been met and are included as a part of this ordinance transmittal.  On September 21, 2004, King County issued a Determination of Non-significance for the plan on behalf of the Association in accordance with the State Environmental Policy Act.
I would appreciate your review and concurrence with the proposed ordinance.  If you have any questions, please contact Bruce Bennett, Chair of the UTRC, at (206) 296-1952.  Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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